
Appendix A 

Comments received  Officer Comment 

 
Malmesbury Town Council Planning and 

Environment committee is not supportive 
of these changes. 

Malmesbury is a historic Market Town and 
has limited parking for both residents and 

visitors. 
No evidence has been provided on the 

necessity to limit parking and the car park, 
to our knowledge, is rarely used to capacity. 

Current use of this car park, we feel, is not 
to the detriment of Activity Zone patrons. 
 
 

This car park is intended for use by users of 
the Activity Zone and not for residents and 

visitors to Malmesbury.  
 

The Town Council operate a free scheme 
allowing two hours free parking in the 

Towns main car park which encourages 
visitors.  

 
The Leisure service has reported complaints 

of users of the Zone not being able to park 
ay busy times.  

 


